Holding the Ropes

by Bob Shelton

In the late 1700s one of God’s great servants, William Carey, helped form the Baptist Missionary Society.  Soon after that time, Carey answered God’s call to carry the Gospel to Bengal. A member of the society said, “We saw there was a gold mine (for the Gospel) in India, but it was as deep as the center of the earth. Who will venture to explore it?” Addressing fellow society members Fuller, Sutcliff and Ryland, Carey said, “I will venture to go down, but remember that you must ‘hold the ropes.’” They solemnly engaged him to do so, committing, “nor while we live shall we desert him.”


Carey recognized that to be effective in carrying the Gospel to India, he required a partnership, a cooperative venture. As he went, others were needed to “hold the ropes” of financial and prayer support. The effectiveness of those who go depends on the commitment of those who stay behind and faithfully “hold the ropes.”


In 1845, the Southern Baptist Convention formed with the desire to carry the message of Christ from “Jerusalem to Judea, to Samaria, to the uttermost parts of the world” (Acts 1:8). The fledgling denomination began to grow into a mission powerhouse. Our initial approach to “holding the ropes” was a “societal approach.” Each missionary or mission society had the challenge of raising their own support and had to invest significant amounts of time cultivating churches and individuals who would commit to “holding the ropes” so they could go. This required them to regularly leave their field of service to raise support. As our mission efforts grew locally, nationally and internationally, so did the press and competition for funding. Churches were constantly bombarded by those wanting to tell their story and raise money for their cause.


In 1925 God led Southern Baptists to a new and more effective way of “holding the ropes.” The Cooperative Program was launched as a way of providing a unified channel of financial and prayer support for those called to carry the Gospel and to plant New Testament churches around the world. Our Southern Baptist missionaries can stay on the field without the burden of fundraising, knowing that we have committed to “hold the ropes,” financially and in prayer. Today the Cooperative Program is the rope, the lifeline that connects your church with all the Southern Baptist missions and ministries that are fulfilling our Lord’s command to carry the Gospel to the uttermost parts of the world.

Let us tell the Cooperative Program story in your church. Contact Jeanne Willis, 405/942-3000 x4519, jwillis@bgco.org.
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